
  

site... www.cscpc.org... for digital worship 
videos and join us each week in your 
homes.   

As we are experiencing some of the worst 
and most harsh conditions due this         
pandemic, we are also able to witness some 
of the BEST in mankind.  I cannot say 
“Thank You” enough to our courageous and 
selfless healthcare workers battling this  
virus each and every day.  Many of these 
doctors, nurses and first-responders have 
great fear and anxiety for their own lives, 
but their fear and anxiety are overshad-
owed by their calling and desire to help 
people in need.  Thousands of retired 
healthcare workers have stepped forward 
to pitch in and provide support because 
they all recognize that these are important 
times for mankind and public health.  These 
selfless and courageous servants of public 
health are true heroes and deserve our 
thanks and gratitude.  Let’s also thank     
heroes in our grocery stores, restaurants, 
sanitation departments, post offices and all 
service related industries, who allow the 
rest of us to live in some semblance of    
normalcy.  We, as a society, country and 
world will get through this... albeit there 
will be great sacrifices made by                 
extraordinary people and many deaths will 
take place all over the world.  Let us remain 
faithful in our prayers and lift up one       

another during these   
challenging times. 

         — Mark 
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 From the Pastor’s Pen  (p 1) 

 One Great Hour  (p 2) 

 Finance Team  (p 3) 

 CFAA Update  (p 4)  

 

   In this issue: 

From the Pastor’s Pen 

 

1 

Women’s Retreat  

Women’s Circles 

Loaves & Fishes 

Memorials & Honorariums 

Thank You 

One Great Hour of Sharing 

 

Finance Team Update 

Birthdays 

 

CFAA Summer Camp Info 

 

MA Golf Tournament 

Forms 

 

 

 

2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3 

 

 

4 

 

5 &  

6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

9401 S. Tryon Street                              phone…704-588-1211  fax...704-588-1461 
Charlotte, North Carolina  28273                       www.cscpc.org       churchoffice@cscpc.org 

April 

2020 

           Volume 20,  Issue 4 

We’re on the web… 
www.cscpc.org 

or Facebook.com/ 
Central Steele Creek Presbyterian 

 

Greetings to Central Church family & friends.   

These are very difficult and challenging times 
for humanity as we struggle with the COVID-19 
pandemic in this country and all over the 
world.  The outbreak of this virus has over-
whelmed our healthcare institutions and all 
medical and healthcare professionals are 
stretched thin in their ability to provide care 
for the patients.  It’s not just the COVID-19 
patients that are struggling, but other people 
with medical conditions are also suffering as 
their surgeries and treatments are being      
delayed and/or canceled due to greater focus 
on this pandemic.  We have church members 
who need surgeries and medical care, but their 
appointments are in limbo at this time.  Just 
about everything that requires gathering of 10 
or more people have been canceled, including 
all schools in Charlotte.  Many people are 
working from home and the federal govern-
ment has recently extended social distancing 
and coronavirus mitigation guidelines to April 
30.  Our church Session met in late March and 
made a difficult decision to suspend all church 
gatherings and events during the month of 
April.  This means we will not be gathering  
together at church to remember the final week 
of Jesus’ ministry on earth during Passion 
Week.  We will not be able to remember the 
suffering and death of Christ on Good Friday 
and our celebration of Christ’s resurrection on 
Easter Sunday will need to take place in our 
homes through Digital Worship Services.  This 
is going to be very strange and weird... but we 
are going to support the decision of our pan-
demic experts and continue to worship our 
God through our church’s digital 
platforms.  Please visit our church’s web-
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Phone: 704-588-1211 
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SUNDAY SCHEDULE 

     Sunday School                   9:15am 

     Worship                 10:30am 

Deadlines 
 May 2020 issue deadline is April 24th. 

Articles received late will be included the next month. 

Sunday Bulletin: Thursdays, 10:00am 
Articles received late will be included the next week. 

CSCPC Women’S 

Groups 

  

 

 

    
 

THE MONTH OF APRIL 

Canned Meat 
Please place items in the donation box 

located in the Church Narthex. 

In March  approximately 46 pounds of food were  

donated. 

In memory of Joe McGrath; Burns & Jean Taylor, Ava Robinson,  

Linda & Bob Wujciak, Patti, Jim, Katie & Abie Bonevac, Grant &  

Catherine Applewhite, Mike & Judy Brown, Robert & Marian Kimball, 

Bud & Pauline Shaney, Rock & Sallie English, Wade & Cindy Shepard,  

Bob Jack, Dale Phillips, Eric & Joyce Smith, Lollipop Child Develop- 

ment Center. 

In memory of Dot Benton; Brenda Cahoon 

In memory of Jerry Cheek; Eric & Joyce Smith 

In honor of Mary & Jack Phillips; Mike & Judy Brown, Wade & Cindy 

Shepard. 

MEMORIALS & HONORARIUMS 
Please let the church office know of any 
changes in your contact information, such as 
phone number, cell phone number,  address, 
or email address.  Thank you! 

Women’s Retreat-August 28-30 

There is only 1 room left for our Women’s Retreat 
in August!  Contact Kathy Bricker if interested. 

John McGloughlin would like to thank 

everyone for their prayers, cards, letters 

and memorials that they sent at his 

wife’s, Libby’s, passing. 

 

June 13th Mighty Acts Charity Golf Tournament 

Contact Becky or Russell Helms to support our June 13th Mighty 
Acts Charity Golf Tournament. Funds raised will go to support 
needy families and children in the Steele Creek community.  
 
 Player fee $60.00pp; sponsor fee $100.00 - same as last year 
 Location: Spring Lake Country Club, York, SC - 1:00pm shot-

gun start 
 Lunch, awards, prizes, and beverages included at no   
      additional cost.  

Golfer registration forms and sponsor forms are available on our 
church website at cscpc.org and on FB, in the church office,  or 
call or email Becky Helms at 704-488-0486, rebechel3@aol.com. 
Donations for golfer goodie bag items,  prizes, and beverages are 
greatly appreciated. 

       

 
 

One Great Hour of Sharing  
      As in past years, our church is participating in the One Great Hour of 
Sharing program. Members with church offering envelopes will find one 
included in their yearly giving supply.  You can just also send your check 
into the church and mark it for One Great Hour of Sharing. 
      The funds collected will benefit several important programs of the 
Presbyterian Church. These programs include providing Disaster Relief 
after storms or fires, Feeding the Hungry both locally and internationally, 
and Self-Development of the disadvantaged.  
      Please give generously as this is the largest single fund raising event 
sponsored through the Presbyterian Church. 



3 

1 Anna Eargle 

3 Cindy Shepard 

      Megan Tolley 

4 Beverly Cheek 

      Stan Morris 

5 Emily Cheek 

9 Holly Clapham 

11 Wray Moxley 

12 David Osborne 

14 Franklin Davis 

16 Bennett 

Shepard 

19 Jessica Smith 

21 Evelyn Ervin 

26 Charles Winter 

27 Roy Youngblood 

28 Allyson Haenlein 

29 Lori Cauley 

 Birthdays– April 
    

APRIL  HEAD ELDER,  

USHERS & COMMUNION SERVERS 

Head Usher: Wade Shepard 

Ushers/Servers: Diane Wilson, Lynn Snuggs, Jessica Smith 

Communion Server: Rozanna Lawing 

FINANCE  TEAM  UPDATE 

Income (for budgeted items) needed as of 2/29/20: $71,090 

Income (for budgeted items) received as of 2/29/20: $63,366 

Capital reserve fund balance (2/29/20): $292,416 

FROM THE FINANCIAL TEAM:  Our lives have cer-

tainly been disrupted by this pandemic. Our daily routines 

have become odd and abnormal. We are overly conscious 

about everything we touch. And we attempt to maintain 

our “social distancing”, a concept that may have been for-

eign to us just a few weeks ago. And then there was Sun-

day, a dry and mild-weathered Sunday, without a worship 

service.  These are strange times indeed. 

 

Though we are unable to gather and worship as we nor-

mally do, God still calls us to be faithful. We wanted to 

remind you of the options you have as you attempt to 

remain faithful in your giving. 

 

 *Give securely online using your bank’s Bill Pay application 

        Bill Pay should be available on their web site and their       

mobile app 

 

 *Give securely online at Central’s web site 

        Go to http://cscpc.org/ 

        Near the top, click on GIVING 

        On the next screen, select “Click HERE to GIVE  

securely online” 

 

 *Mail your check to the church office 

         9401 South Tryon Street / Charlotte, NC / 28273 

         Put your check inside your numbered envelope and 

no one will see your contribution except the ones count-

ing next Sunday and the church financial secretary. 

         If you do not have a numbered envelope, mark the 

envelope “Contribution Enclosed” and it will go directly to 

the counters. 

 

*Drop your check off at the church office during normal 

office hours 

 

Even in these uncommon times salaries must still be paid, 

utility companies expect their checks, repairmen send their 

invoices and ongoing ministries need our support; so we 

thank you for your faithful giving. 
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You can provide a wonderful week of music and arts for your children and  

grandchildren and help support the Central Fine Arts Camp! 

"A Whole New World" at the Central Fine Arts Camp! 

August 3 – 7, 2020 
The Central Fine Arts Summer Camp is for rising K - 5th grade students this summer!   

Our camp provides students the opportunity to explore their interest in music and fine arts  

while having fun in a caring Christian environment.   This high quality program is for the  

creative student who wants to play a musical instrument or develop his/her talents in visual  

arts.  The teachers are gifted musicians and artists, experienced in teaching elementary  

students.    The director is Ms. Lori Cauley with 29 years of music and elementary education.   

Students will choose a core class in musical theater/voice, guitar, violin or sculpture.  

Register at http://cscpc.org/fine-arts-academy/summer-camp-registration/.     
 

The Daily Schedule will provide variety, fun, and an environment to learn.  

 

 

Important Information and registration is at http://cscpc.org/summercamp/ 
Age group:   Children who will be entering K – Grade 5 

No prerequisites:   All students are invited to attend. 

If your child has special needs, please contact Director Lori Cauley.  

Dates:  August 3 – 7, 2020 

Time:  8:30 – 3:00 pm.  (aftercare will be available from 3pm – 6 pm) 

Location:  9401 South Tryon Street, Charlotte, NC    (corner of South Tryon and Westinghouse) 

Central Steele Creek Presbyterian Church   

Provided to campers: 

Lunch and snacks 

T-shirt 

Musical instruments and materials available for classes.  

Talented teachers:  Learn about the teachers at http://cscpc.org/fine-arts-academy/faculty/  

Special discounts: 

Siblings:   $20 reduction in fee 

Current  CFAA students:  $20 reduction in fee 

Members of Central Steele Creek Church: no registration fee 

Contact Us for More Information:  
If you would like more information, please contact the Academy Director, Lori Cauley,  by email at   

Arts@cscpc.org  or leave a message at 704-274-1878. 

Opening Gathering with Story & Song 

Break 

Core Class – 1st session 

Let us move – Physical activity for all 

Lunch 

Let us sing - Chorus for all 

Break 

Elective Class 

Core Class- 2
nd

 session 

mailto:Arts@cscpc.org
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